CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING 18th December, 2000.

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, K. Horton,



J. Spink and A.Westwood

· Provisional RSG Settlement:-

· Minor variations made to the original settlement which had resulted in some gains and some losses. These had been mainly relating to:-

· Care leavers grant being deferred to 1st October

· Capital Financing

· Council Tax Base

· John Spink circulated a copy of the draft response to the consultation paper on the 2001/02 RSG  - AGREED that the draft response be submitted to Cabinet on 19th December

· AGREED that there was a need for an independent panel to consider bids for capital expenditure in 2001/02

· Alan Eastwood indicated that it was unlikely that any money would be received from Lamba’s in this financial year, and that it may be necessary to put charges on properties owned by the company

· Keith Clare reported on the problems Councillor Prior was having in accessing his computer at home. AGREED that Ken Horton enquire if it would be possible to move the computer to a down stairs location and that in the mean time arranges be made to post agenda and reports to him

· University of Salford and City of Salford – Chair of Information Society – noted

· AGREED that the Benefits Review Tribunal who require to have adequate access provision for disabled people be granted priority use of Committee Rooms at the Civic Centre; and that Alan Eastwood agree with them a suitable charging policy for such accommodation

· Finance Division Performance Highlights – defer to the next meeting

· Committee Room refreshments – Alan Eastwood proposed that the present system of providing drinks in committee rooms be stopped and that instead a pay drinks machine be installed out side the rooms. AGREED that the present system continue; but that Alan Eastwood investigate an appropriate charging policy for the hire of committee rooms

· Revenue Budget –consultation exercise –need to ensure that the time table is prepared well in advance of the exercise which is to take place during the first week in February, including the booking of committee rooms and how we deal with people who are unable to come to the Civic Centre i.e. elderly, disabled, ethnic minorities etc.

· Ken Horton reported that as a result of a virus attack on the 13th December, 40 machines had been infected resulting in the deletion of files from the hard disk. His Small Systems Section had been working on some of the affected machines but the amount of work involved could not be undertaken within the existing workload. AGREED that Ken Horton inform all directorates involved that the cost of having the operating system restored to their machines will be £500 per machine

